
 
 
13 September 2022 
Recycling Collection 
 
 
20 September 2022 
Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 
3pm in Beacon Town Hall, 
Hamilton St, Beacon 

 
Cr Tony Sachse  
President 
P: 0429 851 257 
crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 
Cr Nick Gillett 
Deputy President 
P: 0427 862 060 
crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 
Cr Megan Beagley 
P: 0429 861 023 
crbeagley@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 
Cr Tanya Gibson 
P: 0427 976 880 
crgibson@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 
Cr Leeanne Gobbart 
P: 0429 848 042 
crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Stuart Putt 
P: 0427 862 060 
crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 
Cr Ian Sanders 
P: 0427 851 213 
crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

5 September 2022 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW TEAM MEMBERS 

This week sees us welcome new team members across various roles 

at the Shire.  Breanna Brophy has commenced as our Customer 

Service Officer and is settling in well already.  Filling a most important 

role at the Shire, being the first point of contact for community and 

visitors, Breanna is living in Beacon with her partner Josh after having 

recently moved from Perth. 

 

Trevor Jenkins will be carrying out caretaker duties at our caravan 

parks  as well as some cleaning duties.  Living interstate until 12 

months ago, Trevor and his wife Grace have previous experience in 

this area and will be a great asset for the Shire’s tourism.   

 

Crystal Davis has joined Little Bees Daycare and will be relieving 

Cheyenne Bland who is taking leave to welcome a baby girl in the near 

future.  Originally from Koorda, Crystal is living in Bencubbin after 

moving here from Cunderdin.  Crystal has always loved and wanted to 

work with children and now has the opportunity at the Beacon location.  

 

You may have noticed that the gardens in Bencubbin have received 

some much needed attention lately and we can thank our parks and 

gardens crew of Grant Wyatt and Jill Marwick for their efforts.   Jill 

commenced with the Shire in recent weeks and is residing in 

Bencubbin with her husband Norbert who has been contracting as 

Grader Operator for some time now.  

 

We are enjoying welcoming new members to the Shire of Mt Marshall 

community and wish them all the success in their various areas.  We 

hope you give them a warm welcome if given the opportunity.  



BUSH FIRE ACT 1954 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD  
 

All burning is restricted in the Shire of Mt Marshall from Monday 19 September 2022 to 

Monday 31 October 2022.  During this time a Permit to Burn is required. 

 

Farmers are advised that permits will only be issued on a 

daily basis and are reminded that certain conditions are 

endorsed on the permit.   

 

Please check BOM website for further information or contact 

your nearest Bush Fire Control Officer.  Permit holders are 

also reminded to read the “Obligations of the permit holder” 

prior to burning. 

 

FIREBREAKS 

Landowners are also reminded that Firebreaks are to be constructed by Saturday 1 October 

2022.  Firebreak inspections will be carried out by Shire staff and our contract Ranger. 

 

Townsite residents are reminded that this also applies to them as they are required to keep 

their properties free of flammable materials during this period.  Notices will be issued to 

landowners if their firebreaks do not comply. 

 

BURNING OF GARDEN REFUSE AND RUBBISH DURING RESTRICTED BURNING 

PERIOD 

Garden refuse and rubbish may be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly constructed 

incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material during the restricted 

burning period.    

 

Garden refuse and rubbish burnt on the ground during the restricted burning period may be 

burnt only between the hours of 6 o’clock in the evening and 11 o’clock of the same day and 

must be completely extinguished no later than midnight on that day. 

 

If you are considering burning garden refuse please ensure that you do not leave the fire 

unattended and have running water available.   

 

If you require any further information please contact the Shire Office or your local Bush Fire 

Control Officer. 



REMINDER -  RATES DISCOUNT PERIOD CLOSING 

The discounted rates payment period ends this Friday 9 September 2022.  

Payment must be made to the Shire before 4pm on this date to receive your 

discount.  

 

 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY  -  PARKS AND GARDENS OFFICER  

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking a competent and enthusiastic Parks and Gardens Officer 

to provide attentive care for our numerous parks and gardens, recreation centres, fully grassed 

reticulated oval, caravan parks, and botanic gardens.  The job is based in Bencubbin and 

involves a diverse range of duties and will be ideal for you if you like variety in your work and 

are self motivated.   
 

The role includes the following benefits: 

• Complimentary Gym Membership 

• Housing Allowance - $105 per week 

• Matching superannuation contribution up to 5% 

• 22 days annual leave 

• Fortnightly RDO  

• Annual Bonus 

• Uniform Allowance 

• Loyalty bonus payable after 12 months of                                   

employment 

 

A ‘C’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the position and annual remuneration 

is $55,486 with a loyalty bonus scheme commencing after 1 x years service.  
 

Applications are now open and please contact Nadine Richmond on 08 

96851202 or ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au for a copy of the position description.   Applications 

addressed to the Chief Executive Officer can be emailed to ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, 

received by mail or delivered in person to the Shire office.  

 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is committed to creating a diverse environment and is proud to be an 

equal opportunity employer.   

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 


